

## ROARING 40%

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing Fellowship

## MELBOURNE/GIPPSLAND BRANCH

President: Lorraine Burgess

Phone 848-1777

Secretary: Jean Goff Holidaying in Singapore, Monaco and London

Correspondence: To President, 16 Bullen Street, East Doncaster, 3109

Next Dinner:

WEDNESDAY, 4th APRIL, 1984

Where:

Karinya Lodge, Station Street, BLACKBURN

Time:

7.00 Social Drinks 7.30p.m. Dinner (Approx. cost \$14.00 per head for dinner & drinks) A slight rise from last dinner.

Contact President Lorraine (848-1777) by SATURDAY 31st MARCH if you wish to attend.

Last Dinner: 55 turned up at Karinya Lodge to enjoy some good food and fellowship. We welcomed Trevor & Jeanette Cottle from Ivanhoe and hope they will continue amongst us. A re-run of Dimboola was shown especially for the Karinya waitress. Also we relived the memories of our Christmas concert.

SUNDAY 29th April Barbecue lunch at Blackleys, 17 Main Neerim Road, Drouin.
All welcome. Unfortunately the golfers are out of luck -there is a Club Tournament on that day, Course is closed to outsiders.

## "FUN GALORE IN 84 RORT" at DEVONPORT, TAS.

## FRIDAY 11th MAY to SUNDAY 13th MAY

I'm sorry we didn't have enough brochures for everyone. I rece 15 and copied another 30. Unfortunately I only copied one side not realising the dates were not mentioned on that page. We are able to get the air-fare for \$122.90 now, provided we have 30, so please give it some thought. If you require forms please contact Lorraine. Remember -- closing date is 6th APRIL.

Quite a number of us spent a very pleasant week-end at sunny Bonnie Doon playing golf, picnicing, sightseeing and generally yakkity-yakking. It was lovely to see our Bendigo friends Lois and Bob Stanford. Many thanks Ley and Shirley and Joyce and Don for a 'beaut' time. Ley preferred the company of the nurses at Mansfield on Saturday, but we were pleased to welcome him back among us on Sunday, looking a little paler but wearing his usual cheery smile.

Sorry I won't be with you this dinner -- have a good time. See you at Devonport!

Cheerio,

Jean Goff